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Minutes of the GreenWorks Committee 

Minutes of January 11, 2017 Meeting 

 
The GreenWorks Committee met at 2:00 a.m. on January 11, 2017 in Eastern Shore Chamber of 
Commerce Building in Melfa, Virginia.  

Members Present: 
Marilyn Ailes, Waste Watchers – Chairman 
Alan Silverman, Waste Watchers – Vice Chairman 
Shannon Alexander – Secretary 
Wayne Brown, Waste Watchers 

Members Absent: 

Other: 

Paul Muhly, Waste Watchers, Accomack County Board of Supervisors 

 

1. Call to Order 
Chairman Ailes called the meeting to order at 2:06 PM. 

2. Minutes 
The minutes of the July 13, 2016 meeting were presented.  

Vice Chairman Silverman moved to approve the minutes of the July 13, 2016 meeting as 
presented. Chairman Ailes seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 

3. Financial Report 
The FY 2017 Financial Status Report was presented. 
 Bills Payable 

Total Bills Payable: $0  
Bills Paid: $990.96 for A-NPDC Staff Support & $10.32 for Staff Travel: Total $1,001.28 

 
Vice Chairman Silverman moved to approve the FY 2017 financial statement. The motion, 
seconded by Committee Member Brown, carried unanimously. 

4. Staff Memo 
a. Staff presented the Attendance Record 
b. Staff presented that one of the GreenWorks staff tasks is to create a ‘Litter Reduction 

Ranagement Plan.’ Discussion ensued. Staff is to form a draft table of contents for the 
document, inclusive of local relevant programs and previously discussed goals. 
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c. Staff presented the current status of the Sponsor-A-Highway Pilot Program. Additional 
efforts towards securing primary local businesses was discussed. 

d. Staff presented information concerning the VDEQ Litter Prevention and Recycling 
Grant Program. 

Chairman Ailes moved to have staff research and begin the application procedure for the 
VDEQ LP&RGP. The motion, seconded by Vice Chairman Silverman, carried 
unanimously. 

e. Staff presented information about composting programs, particularly in schools. 
Discussion ensued. The Committee decided that the most efficient use of energies will 
be towards the DEQ grant and improving existing programs and initiatives and any 
efforts towards composting will be postponed. 

5. Unfinished Business 
None 

6. New Business 
None 

7. Public Participation  
None 

8. Adjournment 
There was no further business brought before the Committee.  The next meeting was scheduled 
for July 12, 2017. The meeting was adjourned at 2:49 P.M. 

Vice Chairman Silverman moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion, seconded by 
Committee Member Alexander, passed unanimously.  
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